## DANCING RABBIT GENEALOGICAL & HISTORICAL SOCIETY

**MARCH 2020** 

## President's Message

## Greetings

On behalf of DRGHS, I attended the Carthage Rotary Club's annual Pancake Supper. It was a success and all in attendance enjoyed a time of good food and fellowship. I encourage everyone to go and support them next year. They have been very supportive of DRGHS.

Then on February 14<sup>th</sup> I attended the Rotary Club meeting to receive a very generous and much appreciated donation to DRGHS. We appreciate their continued support. THANK YOU ROTARY CLUB! When you are out and about and see a member, please thank them.

And, in behalf of DRGHS, I attended the Chamber's Coffee with the Legislators on February 24<sup>th</sup>. This meeting was well attended and we received some very important information from our legislators.

As most of you know, Dixie Petty's family has donated her life's genealogical work (about 62 boxes) to DRGHS. In addition to her work, they also donated 4 scanners and 2 cabinets. Alise Davis, Dixie's daughter, made two trips from Memphis to bring these materials. We are very fortunate to have this collection. I can hardly wait until we can get the material organized and in filing cabinets where they will be accessible. THANK YOU PETTY FAMILY!

## See you at the MARCH Meeting



Wednesday, March.11, 2020
Potato Bar Lunch at Noon
Meeting at 1 PM

Eads-Mansell-Sudduth House

The paperwork has been submitted to MDAH to start the process of getting the Eads-Mansell-Sudduth house on the National Registry of Historic Places. Thanks to Marilyn Strum for her help in getting these materials ready.

We made great progress in 2019 and I'm looking forward to seeing what we can accomplish in 2020.

I'm looking forward to seeing everyone on March 11.

Robert

Remember to check our website www.drghs.org